SGH.005.4204

6601



The Reverend Alan Tanner Chairman of the Trustees The Macfarlane Trust Alliance House 12 Caxton Street LONDON SW1H OQS Department of Health
Eileen House
80-94 Newington Causeway
London SE1 6EF
Telephone: 071-972 2000

direct line: 071 972 fax: 071 972 2721

29 March 1993

Dear Alan,

I am writing on behalf of the Secretary of State to formally confirm that the Government is making available today an exgratia payment of £1/2 million to endow the Eileen Trust for the purpose of providing financial assistance to needy HIV infected blood and tissue recipients and their needy dependants throughout the United Kingdom.

I would like to take this opportunity to place on record the understanding between us in relation to the links between the Eileen Trust and the Macfarlane Trust.

We are agreed that the new trust for HIV infected blood and tissue recipients is an independent trust and that its Trustees are appointed in their own right by the Secretary of State to serve the interests of the new beneficiaries.

Equally, all of us recognise the advantages to the new trust of sharing the experience of Trustees of the Macfarlane Trust and receiving administrative support from it. The trustees of the Eileen Trust will decide the administrative arrangements but in anticipation of agreement of the new trustees we have discussed such links between the two trusts.

We recognise the Macfarlane Trust's concerns that its primary interest in serving the needs of those with haemophilia and HIV should not be put in jeopardy through the demands of the new trust. We fully understand that the Macfarlane Trust wishes to reserve the right to terminate support services for the Eileen Trust if the burden of those services becomes such that the Macfarlane Trust no longer thinks it right to provide them.

SGH.005.4205



We therefore propose, and seek confirmation of the Macfarlane Trust's agreement to the following understanding. For as long as the Macfarlane Trust is providing the administration for the Eileen Trust, the Secretary of State will seek nominations from the Macfarlane Trust for 3 of the trustees, which will include one of the Secretary of State's appointees on the Macfarlane Trust. It is also understood between us that if the new trust uses the Macfarlane Trust for its administrative support, the Macfarlane Trust will have the right to terminate the agreement subject to giving 3 months notice to the Eileen Trust.

I would be grateful for your confirmation that we can formally place this understanding on record.

I would also like to take this opportunity to offer my best wishes to the Trustees of both Trusts in their work.

A letter will follow setting out the usual kinds of requirements for eg annual reports and accounts.

Yours sincerely



ROGER SCOFIELD